
 

 

 

Welcome to our November Newsletter! 
 

Another season winds down as we look back on a brilliant School at El 

Questro and a successful year all round for Savannah Guides.  
 

I am honoured to be the new President of Savannah Guides and look 

forward to many  exciting years ahead.  You can find my first Presidentõs 

Report on Page 3. 
 

Mick Clark  
Savannah Guides President                                                                               
 

Viva El Questro! 
The El Questro Savannah Guides School really was as good as we all expected ! 
El Questroõs landscape, alive with Gavin and his team battling circling bushfires, was spectacular and a 

grand setting for our activities.  Valuable input came from  El Questro Rangers, Indigenous Tourism 

operators, National Parks experts  and a host of locals and participants .  There were special moments 

with several Traditional Owners  and gorge swims that weõll remember for a long time. 

On the learning front we worked on Responsible Tourism, Thematic  I nterpretation , Risk Management 

and of course our Birding Skills  in another gripping Twitchathon .  There was a strong emphasis on 

Cultural I nterpretation, including the launch of our Cultur al Protocols document . 

We c ruise d on Chamberlain Gorge with dual cabooses towed behind the m ain vessel and rocketed 

across Lake Kununurra with Triple J Cruises , soaking in Kimberley sunsets.   We scanned for fires 

from Diõs tailgate bar at Pigeon Hole Lookout and didnõt want to leave Emma Gorge or Zebedee 

Springs !  Our field trips in the East Kimb erley included Wyndhamõs spectacular Five Rivers Lookout 

and classic Pub, Kununurra (yep, the pub) and a drive across the Pentecost River on the Gibb River 

Road to Home Valley Station to meet the team.    

The jam session was a cracker, with Geoff, Ben and Joe leading the 

guitars, Greg blowing a mean didge, Steve on mandolin and guitar and 

Russ thrashing that poor little uke.   Highlights included some 

favourite Slim and bar room classics, the Bedrock Mobõs song and Ben 

and Jenõs Crocwise Anthem. 

We welcomed new Members El Questro (Site) and Colin Morgan 

(Roving I nterpreter) , outstanding ambassadors for the Kimberley and 

deeply appreciated partners in a School for the Savannah Guides 

history books.  
 

  

November 2014 

SAVANNAH GUIDES 
Savannah Guides is a network of professional tour guides with a collective in-depth knowledge of the natural and cultural assets of Northern 

Australia. It is a not-for-profit company with enterprise and individual members. Savannah Guides works with many of Australia's leading 

tourism, environmental and community organisations to pursue its mission: 

Being an economically sound, community based, professional body maintaining high standards of: interpretation and public education; training 

and guiding leadership; and through the promotion of ecologically sustainable tourism principles, enhancing regional lifestyles and 

encouraging the protection and conservation of the natural and cultural resources of the Tropical Savannahs of Northern Australia.  
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Savannah Guides Board News 
The recent Savannah Guides Limited Annual General Meeting at 
El Questro resulted in some changes to the organisation's 
leadership team. 
Ben Humphries (NT Parks and Wildlife Commission) retired as 
President and will continue on the Board as Treasurer. Ben's 
valued ongoing contribution provides important continuity.  
Mick Clark (El Questro) became Savannah Guides' new 
President. Congratulations Mick!  Mick was also 
acknowledged through his promotion from Site Interpreter to 
Savannah Guide for his contributions on the Board and in 
organising the El Questro School. 
Steve Grainger, Roving Interpreter and owner of Tropical Treks Walking Tours in Mossman, 
Queensland, joins the Board for the first time. Thanks and congratulations Steve! 
Ivor Davies retired as Treasurer and from the Board but will remain a "Shadow Board Member" 
(participating in Board discussion but without a vote) when he is not researching tourism in Spain or 
elsewhere overseas. Ivor is another major contributor to Savannah Guides who remains a valued member 
of the leadership team. 
Amanda Jennings (Capricorn Caves) is our new Vice President.  
Ken Fairbairn (QR Gulflander) and John Colless (Wetherby Station) continue on the Board, providing 
further diverse expertise and energy. 

The next SAVANNAH GUIDES SCHOOL will be held at 

Undara Experience 
26-29 March 2015 

We are expecting a strong turnout for our next Savannah Guides School with great guide sessions, local 
exploration and just a little socialising. The School will incorporate the Gulf Savannah Tourism Futures 
Conference, a foǊǳƳ ŦƻǊ ǘƻǳǊƛǎƳ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ŘƛǊŜŎǘ ǘƘŜ ǊŜƎƛƻƴΩǎ ǎǘǊŀǘŜƎȅΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǳǎ ƛŦ ȅƻǳΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ 
to be involved. A full range of accommodation and transport from Cairns is available.   

The Information and Registration Form will be available before Christmas at:  

http://savannah-guides.com.au/about/savannah-guide-schools/ 

 
Robyne Mungulu and three  of the main Wandjinas  

 
Risk Management Workshop at El Questro Gorge  

Steve Grainger in Winton School attire 

Learning at El Questro 
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PRESIDENTôS REPORT 

Since joining Savannah Guides in 2011 I have realised the importance of being involved in an organisation that 

promotes best practice and training in professional tour guiding. Attending Savannah Guide Schools gives 

members a fantastic opportunity to learn from other guides and network amongst each other. The recent school 

at El Questro Wilderness Park in the East Kimberley highlighted this and gave me enormous satisfaction to see 

it as the first accredited Savannah Guide Enterprise in Western Australia.  

As the new President of Savannah Guides I hope to continue on with the great achievements made by past 

presidents and boards. When I joined the board of Savannah Guides 12 months ago it gave me a real insight 

into the day to day running of our organisation. Ben Humphries has been the driving force during my time on the 

board and as past President has shown me many admirable talents in his leadership roles. Under Benôs 

guidance Savannah Guides is in a strong position both financially and in readiness for future projects and 

training opportunities. I feel very privileged to be taking over as President with the organisation in such great 

shape. Having a strong and positive board and Russell Boswell as Manager makes it an easy transition for me.   

Under my leadership as President I will be pressing hard to 

continue to grow the membership and expand further into 

WA and search for new exciting opportunities to take 

Savannah Guides into the future. Please donôt hesitate to 

contact me about any matters or just call for a friendly chat.  

Regards 

Mick Clark 
President Savannah Guides and El Questro Ranger 

PAST PRESIDENTôS HANDOVER 

In 2010 when I took on the Savannah Guides Presidentôs 

role from Andy Ralph, the Strategic Plan provided the 

direction for the Board.  Remaining financially sustainable 

soon became the priority, and was achieved by developing a 

dependence on grant funding and growing the membership 

by making the organisation more adaptable.   

It gives me great pleasure to hand the Presidentôs role over to Mick Clark with the organisation in a financially 

comfortable position.  I am confident that with Mickôs leadership, the dedicated Board and the commitment of 

Boz Ozôs Management Services, Savannah Guides Limited has a bright future ahead. 

Since my introduction to the tourism industry in 1998 and Savannah Guides in 2005, I remain passionate about 

guide training and accreditation, recognition of guiding as a professional career, and best practice industry 

standards. 

I have developed personally and professionally thanks to my involvement in Savannah Guides.  I have 

thoroughly enjoyed witnessing Savannah Guides Limited grow as an organisation attracting more women and 

more Aboriginal people to participate in Schools and get involved in the tourism industry. 

Thank you to the Members for the opportunity, thanks to the Board, and special thanks to Russell and Sam 

Boswell, Life Member Pauline Rayner and Rick Murray, whoôs support has made this experience rich and 

memorable. 

I look forward to working with you all on our organisation into the future. 

Thank you.  Ben Humphries  
 

  

 

      Mick Clark and Ben Humphries at El Questro 
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El Questro Memories ς 9-12 October 2014 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

Those who went to the Mount Borrodaile, El Questro 
(2001 or 2014), Kununurra or Alice Springs Schools will 
know Colin Morgan. Colin, his wife Maria and supportive 
family operate Wundargoodie Tours from Wyndham. 
Colin is a leading Indigenous tour guide and a welcome 
Roving Interpreter. Colin is seen receiving his patch from 
Mick Clark. 

 
Mick Clark and Andy Ralph at Emma 
DƻǊƎŜΩǎ 5ǊƻǇƭŜǘ ²ŀǘŜǊŦŀƭƭ 

  

 

Welcome Colin Morgan! 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Smoking Ceremony, Chamberlain Gorge 

Left: Mick Clark receives his 

Savannah Guides patch 

from Ben Humphries 

 

Right: Russ Boswell, Andy 

Ralph and Ian Waina being 

towed in the trailer, 

Chamberlain Gorge 

 

 

 

 

Time for another swim 

ς Pauline Rayner, Jen 

Hunter, Greg Ross, 

Douglas Hunter, Shane 

Ross on esky 

wheelbarrow and Mick. 

 

Former President (not 

because of this) with 

snatchem attached in 

the newly named 

ά.ŜƴΩǎ .ƻƎέΦ 
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A Savannah Guides  

Wedding!  

Huge congratulations to Paula and Mat t 
Leigh, who tied the knot (probably a clove 
hitch) recently on the Katherine River. Paula 
and Matt have a distinguished history with 
Gecko Canoeing / NT Immersions and 
Savannah Guides.  
Their son Lincoln, a Savannah Guide in 
training, showed off a couple o f new uniform 
styles on his first 3 day river trip.  
 

Best wishes Matt, Paula and Lincoln!   
 

   

  


